Minutes - Aspen Grove Board of Directors Meeting

November 21, 2000

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek

Directors present: Mike Abel, Liz Reagor, Laura Reynolds, Bob Williams

Directors excused absent:
Leo Saunders

Others present:
Helen Abel, Peter Miller – CAMCO, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 by President Reynolds.

Minutes of the September 3, 2000 Board of Directors Meeting were approved with changes. Minutes of the September 3, 2000 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. Minutes of the July 20, 2000 Board of Directors Meeting were approved.

The Board reviewed the October 2000 financial statements. After reviewing the replacement reserve fund it was recommended that Salomon Smith Barney investment advisor Wayne Bridges be invited to the next meeting to address the Board on the Association’s investments. Bob McClintock will be attending the meeting to present the Association’s audited financial statements for the 2000 fiscal year. 

Mr. Miller presented and application prepared by McClintock for the California exemption as a homeowner association under Revenue and taxation Section 23701t. Mrs. Reagor will review the application and authorize it if it is found to be acceptable. 

The following winter / spring maintenance items were discussed:

1) Window washing of the units’ exterior surfaces was recently completed by Quality window cleaning. Those not cleaned by this time will be scheduled for the spring.  In the spring Sierra Paint & Chemical and Quality will coordinate use of a man lift for staining upper tower units window cleaning. 

2) Consideration of painting the blue pickets on decks in Aspen Grove will be given in the spring after snow removal costs have been finalized for the year. Over the past summer pickets in Gold Bend were painted by the CAMCO maintenance crew.  An estimation of cost for the Association can be determined from Gold Bend’s expenditures.

3) Sierra Paint and Chemical will be staining units 3001-3180 beginning in the spring. Tower buildings’ black trim will be also be painted.

The Board reviewed the 2000 / 2001 Northstar security contract. Mrs. Reynolds presented a comparison of last year’s contact with this year’s. After discussion of what services the Association was actually getting for its money as well as certain clauses in the new contract lacking detail, it was moved, seconded, and passed that Mrs. Reynolds and Mr. Miller meet with Northstar’s general manager Tim Silva about these issues before the contract is endorsed. Increased parking lot patrolling for unauthorized vehicles and more evening walk throughs of tower building corridors for burnt out lights will be addressed at the meeting. The new contract should define these service items with greater specification.
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Mrs. Reagor reported on activities with NORDAC. Three key issues the committee is addressing with East West Partners over their development plans for Northstar are 1) the density problem, 2) the traffic problem, and 3) environmental concerns.

Mrs. Reagor recently met with Roger Lessman of East West Partners regarding development requests expressed by the Association membership at the September 3, 2000 Annual Meeting. They were 1) keeping the “ski back” area open through all phases of development and 2) maintaining a 300’ setback between the expanded village area parking lot and the tower buildings and a 300’ setback between the drop-off area for buses and cars and the tower buildings. Concerning request  #1, Mr. Lessman stated that the “ski back” would be kept open. A letter stating this was requested but has not been received. Concerning request #2, Mr. Lessman declined a 300’ setback but stated that they would give a 150’ setback. A letter stating this was requested but has not been received.

In discussion of East West Partners expansion plans for the Village, objections were expressed over village parking lot snow being stored within the requested 150’ setback. Mrs. Reagor will met with Tim Silva or Roger Lessman to determine the Association’s property lines and placement of the expanded village parking lot. Mr. Miller will obtain a map of the Association’s property lines for the Board. 

In other business the following was discussed:

1) The Board requested that a quarterly newsletter be sent to owners. Mr. Abel, Mrs. Abel, and Mrs. Reynolds will work with Mr. Miller on this. In December or January it will be mailed to the membership. 

2) The Board requested more information on the expense of replacing a unit’s single pane windows with double-pane inserts. Mr. Miller has obtained Blomberg Window insert prices from Incline Glass for all unit sizes, but the tower units. He will get tower units bid prices from Incline Glass and fax all unit sizes double pane replacement information to Mrs. Reynolds for publication in the forthcoming newsletter

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Tuesday January 23, 2001 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager

